
2nd December, 2018 - Year C 
 

FIRST SUNDAY OF ADVENT 

 
Dear Parishioners, 
 

1. Getting Ready and Being Blameless 
The First Reading and the Gospel both talk 
about a time when the Lord comesðfor justice, 
as the First Reading says; and for judgment, as 
the Gospel implies. In the Gospel, Jesus warns 
people not to be overcome with the pleasures 
and anxieties of the world but to be ready for 
his coming. Those who are not ready will practically die of fright when 
they see him. 
 
Well, then, what do we need to do to get ready? 
 
The Second Reading in effect answers that question. At Christôs 
 coming again, we are to be blameless in holiness. 
 
And what is that? 
 
If you are blameless under law, then no one can blame you for any  
violation of the law of the land. You werenôt speeding, for example, or 
cheating on your income tax, or violating any other law of the city or 
country in which you are. If you are morally blameless, then no one can 
blame you for any violation of the moral law. You werenôt lying, for  
example, or cheating on your spouse, or violating any other command 
of the universal moral law that applies to all people no matter where 
they are. 
 
But what is it to be blameless in holiness? The answer is in the Second 
Reading: in order to be ready for Christ at his coming, Christians need 
to increase in love and abound in it. 
 
So hereôs the thing to see. You can keep all the laws of your land and 
still be a real jerk. And the same truth holds for the moral law. You can 
be a priggishly righteous jerk too. Something more than having a great 
record for keeping the laws is necessary to be ready for the Lord. That 
more is love. 
 
If you want what is bad for your neighbour, if you curse him in public or 
even in your heart, if you wish he would just go away, if you tell him in 
your thoughts or to his face to go to hellðyou do NOT love him. And 
you are blameworthy with regard to holiness if you donôt. It doesnôt  
matter how moral or legal your conduct is otherwise. 
 
To be blameless in holiness, then, takes being loving. And being loving 
is what makes us ready for the return of the Lord. 
 
2. Readers wanted! 
The new readers roster is available in the gathering space.  
 
If you can read Italian we are looking for Italian proclaimers for both 
8.30am and 5.30pm masses. If you are interested, please contact the 
office. 
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Sacramental Life 
 

Eucharist: 

Saturday -  9.00am & 5.30pm Vigil 

Sunday   -  8.30am 

Sunday   -  10am Childrenôs Liturgy  

Sunday   -  6.00pm Youth Mass 

Monday   -  9.00am  

Tues - Wed - 8.00am 

Thurs - Fri  -  9.00am 
 

Lauds (morning prayer) is prayed 

20 minutes before  morning mass 

daily. All  Welcome. 
 

Reconciliation: Saturday 
9.30 - 10am & 4.45 - 5.15pm 

 
Anointing:   
First Friday of the month at 9am 
mass. (except January).  

 

Sick Calls: Any time - day/night. 

 

Funeral Masses:  
In co-operation with Funeral 
Directors. 

 

Exposition:  
Third Thursday of every month 
after Mass. 

Celebrating FAITH, LIFE and LOVE in COMMUNITY. 



3. Counters Roster 
The Counters Roster for 2019 is being com-
piled. If you would like to join the roster and 
help out 8 times a year on a Sunday morning, 
please contact the parish office.  If you are on 
the roster and can no longer be part of the ros-
ter please contact the parish office.  
 
4. Communion Photos 
Communion phots are available for collection 
from the parish office. 
 

Photos of candidates that were placed on the 
wall are also available or collection from the 
parish office. 
 
5. Indigenous Appeal 
Thank you to all who donated to The Bible  
Societyôs RIMS (Remote Indigenous Ministries 
Support) Project, last weekend, a very  
generous $2325 was raised, which is greatly 
appreciated. 
 
6. Church Upgrades 
We are in the process of upgrading the lighting 
and the AV system in the church. Please  
excuse us for any inconvenience caused.  
We hope to have the lights finished soon so we 
can begin our pre-Christmas clean up.   
 
7. School Mass 
Morning Mass will be celebrated on Friday 7th 
December with the school children as they  
celebrate their end of school Mass.  
There will be no Healing Mass on this day. 
 
8. Seminarian  
We welcome seminarian Roberto Keryakos as 
he spends advent with us in his preparation for 
his ordination.  
 
9. Parkview Nursing Home Mass 
Due to a funeral the December Mass for 
Parkview Nursing home has been changed to 
Tuesday 11th at 10.30am. 
 
10. Deacon Conti 
We welcome Deacon Conti to our parish.   
Archbishop Anthony Fisher appointed him to All 
Hallowsô starting December 1st. 
 

Deacon Conti will be looking after our young 
families welcoming those with newly baptised 
children. He will also be looking after the sick of 
our parish and our newly trained altar servers.  
 
We assure him of our prayers in his  
service at our parish. 
 
God Bless. 
Fr Matthew. 
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ALL HALLOWSô ADVENT PREPARATION 
1 DAY PILGRIMAGE  

 
Saturday 15 December  

at Shrine of Our Lady of Mercy, Penrose Park 
(Berrima) 

 
Theme: Discovering the Messiah:  
A journey of expectation and hope  

 
Mass will be celebrated by Fr Marek at 11am 

 
Pick up/Drop off:  All Hallows Church  
Time: 7.45am   Return:  6.00pm 
Bring your own lunch and drinks.  

Cost:  $40 per person 
Contact: Cristina Leontini 0415 267 430. 

 
To reserve your seat please pay at the parish office by 
Tuesday 11 December.  Minimum numbers: 23 

 



WE PRAY FOR THOSE WHO HAVE 
DIED  
 

In your love and concern, please pray 
for:- 
 
Recently Deceased: 
Amalia Casarotto, John Taylor,  
Salvatore Cono, Vincenzo Caridi,  
Pierina Meneguzzo 
 
Mass Intentions:  
1st: Kevin Hennessey 
Vigil: Peter Hankinson Jnr & Christaline DôSa 
8.30am: Lauricella & La Manna Families 
10.00am:All Hallowsô Parish 
4th: Pamela Godinho 
5th: Kay Fowler & Peter Hyams 
6th: Teresa Gratten & Valda Mary McLery 
7th: Addolorata Di Castelnuovo 
 
Also for: 
Teresa Anna Restifa, Leonarda Santa Santisi 
 
For the following ill members of our community:-  

Tony Lim, Vincenzo La Manna,  
Andrew Ammendolia, Elysha Fazzalaro,  

Bernadette Lane, Mia Spalina, Sarah Galleghan, 
Ryan Family, Kylie Lane, Judith Tetley,  

 John Vincent, Rosa Maria Santos, Belinda Briggs, 
Anna Pezzuto, Marie Mylott, Mark Bridgett,  

Mary Davies, Maria Iolanda Scenna, Jeni Steele, 
Caterina Scarfo, Mary Pulis, Giuseppe Princi,  
Joyce Kelly, Tom Fonti, Natalina Denaro,   
Marcello Cheles, Brian Gallagher,  
Crochetta Valenti, Vanessa Lane 

 
(Names will remain on list for 1 month unless notified.) 

 

 

GET YOUR COPY OF  

THE CATHOLIC WEEKLY 
 

Å Bill comes home: Former Governor-General 

preparesfor his First Communion 

Å Asia Bibi protest 

Å Archbishop Fisher OP: Christ is our King 

Å All for her: Californians push to consecrate 

their state to Mary 

Å Movie review: Fantastic Beasts: The Crimes of 

Grindelwald 

Q: Around which sea is there a lot of 

muddy terrain??    

A: The muddyterrainean Sea!!! 

Kidôs Corner 

BAPTISMS  
 

 We welcome   
 

Sienna Mallia  

Matilda Frankie Gattellari  

Valentina Yvie Romeo  

Rafael Cavallaro  
 

who were baptised into our parish family  
of All Hallowsõ recently.  

 

May God bless them and their parents.  

ALL HALLOWS'  
YOUTH MINISTRY   

If you are between the ages of 10-18, the  

Parish of All Hallows' Five Dock invites you to join 

its Youth Ministry,  

óGeneration Awakeningô (GA).  

Meetings will run every Sunday beginning at 

5.00pm in the hall classrooms,  

followed by 6pm Youth Mass.  

For any enquiries 
email genawakening@gmail.com 

Catholic Womenôs League 
 

CHARITY CHRISTMAS RAFFLES 
Tickets will be on sale  

Weekend 8 and 9 December 
 

Christmas Baskets Raffle  
Beautiful hampers 
$5 for 3 tickets 

*** 
Gift vouchers Raffle  
Fantastic gift vouchers 
$5 each or $10 for 3 tickets 

 

Raffles drawn Sunday 16 December after 10am Mass 

Messa di Ringraziamento Guarigione 

Il movimento Cattolico del  

ñRinnovamento nello Sprito Santoò  

invita la comunitaô Italiana di Haberfield e delle  

parracchie vicine a prendere parte alla Messa di  

Guarigione e Liberazione.   

Giovedi 6 Dicembre alle ore 13pm  

celebrata da Padre Phillipo Zadro nella Chesa di  

St Joan of Arc, Haberfield.  

Tutti ben venuti. 

Per informazione telefonare Albina 9713 8961,  

Anna 9712 2970 o Emilia 9798 6902 

mailto:genawakening@gmail.com


Future of the Catholic Church in Australia 
Over the last few months interested people all 
around Australia, guided by the Holy Spirit, have 
engaged in Listening and Dialogue sessions at-
tempting to answer the question, What do you 
think God is asking of us in Australia at this time? 
                                                                                                                                                           
All Hallows parishioners have been extremely for-
tunate to have a dedicated Plenary Parish Am-
bassador, Ann Kerley, who has not only trained 
group leaders and organised such listening and 
dialogue sessions but provided hours of discus-
sion feedback to the Plenary Council. 
The information gathered will be collated Australia 
wide, categorised and provide the basis for the 
agenda of the Plenary Council 2020.  In other 
words it will help to focus discussion which will 
ultimately shape the Catholic Church in Australia. 
Those of us who have engaged in such discus-
sion groups have found it to be extremely worth-
while and beneficial. 
A huge vote of thanks to Ann Kerley for her dedi-
cation, commitment and organisation because 
without her this would not have happened.     

CATHOLIC WOMENõS LEAGUE 
THANK YOU     THANK YOU    THANK YOU      

 
We gratefully acknowledge all the people involved in  

assisting the CWL with our Christmas raffles. 
 

In particular we would like to thank Leanne Cheers who 
was able to obtain some wonderful gift vouchers from the 

following sponsors: 

Cambridge Hotel Sydney  

Ocean Foods  

Nicole Anderson Photography  
Bakers Delight Burwood  

The Bakehouse Café Drummoyne  
We sincerely thank these sponsors for their generous  

donations. We hope that parishioners will support our two 
raffles. All monies raised are donated to various Charities. 
Wishing you all Godõs blessings this Christmas season. 

Catholic Womenõs League, Five Dock Branch 

ALL HALLOWS' PLENARY COUNCIL NEWS 
Momentum is building as the Church  
reaches the midway point of the Open  
Listening and Dialogue phase of  
preparations for the Plenary Council in  
2020. 
 
Facilitator Lana Turvey-Collins says hearing the voices 
of more than 21,000 Australians is a great start and she 
hopes thatôs just the tip of the iceberg as the Church 
builds towards the Plenary Council sessions to be held 
in October 2020 and May 2021. 
 
ñThis initial level of response shows that there are 
many people from across the country who care deeply 
about the future of the Church in Australia. Now every 
person needs to be proactive and reach beyond our 
comfort zones and have conversations with those peo-
ple who may need someone to let them know this is 
happening. 
 
ñChristmas get-togethers will be an opportunity to con-
nect with family and friends and personally say: óYour 
story matters, the Church is planning for the future, can 
we chat?ô This invitation is powerful and it is how we 
will hear the stories from the margins.ò 
 
Trudy Dantis, director of the National Centre for Pasto-
ral Research, said the vast majority of responses had 
unsurprisingly come from Catholics, but noted that a 
number of responses have also come from other Chris-
tian communities, including the Anglican, Baptist, 
Uniting, Pentecostal, Lutheran and Orthodox churches. 
A small number of responses had come from people 
who self-identify as ñno religionò, as well as people 
from other faith backgrounds. 
 
Dr Dantis said responses have come from many differ-
ent parts of the community, including youth groups, 
aged care homes, Catholic agencies, religious congre-
gations, menôs groups, womenôs groups and families. 
There has also been a good geographic spread, with 
stories emerging from all parts of the country. 
So, dear All Hallows' parishioners, do not think that 
Plenary Council action for our parish is completed; in 
fact, it is only just beginning.  Formally organised 
groups have met and discussed  a wide range of topics 
concerning the Catholic Church, parish life, education, 
clergy and adult formation and many other matters. It 
is now up to every parishioner to recognise our com-
bined responsibility as People of God - "a chosen race, 
a royal priesthood, a holy nation, God's own peo-
ple"  (1 Pet 2:9) - responsibilities for mission and ser-
vice that flow from these three offices of Christ. (CCC 
783) 
 
Please visit the Plenary Council website to discover the 
ways in which you can be part of this journey 
of discernment  and spiritual growth, by contributing as 
individuals or as a group to the conversation happening 
across the nation.  For further information, contact Ann 
Kerley - 0408 720 461 



POPEôS COLUMN 
General Audience: Pope Concludes Series on Ten Commandments 

 Dear Brothers and Sisters, good morning! 

In todayôs catechesis, which concludes the course on the Ten Commandments, we 
can use as the key theme that of desires, which enables us to go over the journey 
made and summarize the stages accomplished reading the Decalogueôs text, al-
ways in the light of the full revelation in Christ. 

We began with gratitude as the basis of the relationship of trust and obedience: we 
saw that God does not ask for anything before having given much more. He invites 
us to obedience to rescue us from the deceit of the idolatries that have so much power over us. In fact, to 
seek oneôs fulfillment in the idols of this world empties us and enslaves us, whereas what gives stature and 
consistency is the relationship with Him, who renders us children in Christ beginning by His paternity (Cf. 
Ephesians 3: 14-16). This implies a process of blessing and liberation, which is true, genuine rest. As the 
Psalm says: ñFor God alone, my soul waits in silence; from Him comes my salvationò (Psalm 62:2). 

This liberated life becomes the acceptance of our personal story and reconciles us with what we have lived 
from childhood to the present, making us adults and capable of giving the right weight to the realities and 
persons of our life. By this path, we enter in the relationship with our neighbor that, beginning from the love 
that God shows in Jesus Christ, is a call to the beauty of fidelity, of generosity and of authenticity. 

However, to live thus ð namely in the beauty of fidelity, of generosity and of authenticity ð we are in need 
of a new heart, inhabited by the Holy Spirit (Cf. Ezekiel 11: 19; 36:26)). I ask myself: how does this 
ñtransplantò of the heart happen, from the old heart to the new heart? It happens through the gift of new de-
sires (Cf. Romans 8:6); which are sown in us by the grace of God, particularly through the Ten Command-
ments, brought to fulfillment by Jesus, as He teaches in the ñdiscourse of the mountainò (Cf. Matthew 5:17-
48). In fact, in the contemplation of the life described by the Decalogue, which is a grateful, free, genuine, 
benedictory, adult existence, custodian and lover of life, faithful, generous and sincere we, find ourselves, 
almost without realizing it, before Christ. The Decalogue is His ñX-ray,ò He describes it as a photographic 
negative that lets His face appear ð as in the Holy Shroud. And so the Holy Spirit fertilizes our heart, put-
ting in it desires that are a gift of His, desires of the Spirit. To desire according to the Spirit, to desire to the 
rhythm of the Spirit, to desire with the music of the Spirit. Looking at Christ we see the beauty, the good, the 
truth. And the Spirit generates a life that, seconding these desires of His, triggers in us hope, faith and love. 

So we discover better what it means that the Lord Jesus didnôt come to abolish the Law but to bring it to 
fulfillment, to make it grow, and whereas the Law according to the flesh was a series of prescriptions and 
prohibitions, according to the Spirit this same Law becomes life (Cf. John 6:63; Ephesians 2:15), because 
itôs no longer a norm but the very flesh of Christ, who loves us, seeks us, forgives us, consoles us and, in 
His Body, recomposes communion with the Father, lost by the disobedience of sin. And thus the literal neg-
ativity, the negativity in the expression of the Commandments ð ñdo not steal,ò ñdo not insult,ò ñdo not killò 
ð that ñnotò is transformed into a positive attitude: to love, to make room in my heart for others, all desires 
that sow positivity. And this is the fullness of the Law that Jesus came to bring us. 

In Christ, and only in Him, the Decalogue stops being condemnation (Cf. Romans 8:1) and becomes the 
authentic truth of human life, namely, desire of love ð born here is the desire of the good, to do good ð 
desire of joy, desire of peace, of magnanimity, of benevolence, of goodness, of fidelity, of meekness, of self
-mastery. From that ñnoò one passes to this ñyesò: the positive attitude of a heart that opens with the 
strength of the Holy Spirit. 

See why it is useful to seek Christ in the Decalogue: to fertilize our heart so that itôs fraught with love, and 
opens itself to Godôs work. When man seconds the desire to live according to Christ, then he is opening the 
door to salvation, which cannot but arrive, because God the Father is generous and, as the Catechism 
says, ñGod thirsts that we may thirst for Himò (n. 2560). 

If there are evil desires that ruin man (Cf. Matthew 15:18-20), the Spirit deposits in our heart His holy de-
sires, which are the germ of the new life (Cf. 1 John 3:9). The new life, in fact, isnôt a titanic effort to be con-
sistent with a norm, but the new life is the Spirit of God Himself who begins to guide us to its fruits, in a hap-
py synergy between our joy of being loved and His joy of loving us. The two joys meet: Godôs joy in loving 
us and our joy in being loved. See what the Decalogue is for us Christians: to contemplate Christ to open 
ourselves to receive His heart, to receive His desires, to receive His Holy Spirit 



 

MINNIE- VINNIES  

NEXT NIGHT PATROL  

SANDWICH RUN 

Friday 21st December 

 Five Dock Realty  
92a Great North Road  
Five Dock, NSW 2046  

Ph: 9713 2555 Fax: 9713 7215  
E: info@fivedockrealty.com.au  

 
Servicing our area since 1968  

 
 

For all your real estate needs ï Sale ï Property and 
Strata Management services, call John who has 
been servicing our area for over 23 years  
 

Established since 1968, the longest running  
Real Estate Office in the area  

THE JOURNEY CATHOLIC  
RADIO PROGRAM ï  
This week on The Journey, our very 

own Fr Stephen reflects on the Gospel 

of Luke, Sr Hilda from the Abbey 

shares her wisdom Remembering God, Bruce 

Downes, The Catholic Guy encourages us to 

ñChange the Worldò and Trish McCarthy captivates 

us with her God Spot entitled ñEyesò.  Music sooths 

all souls and we are lucky to have some amazing 

Christian music on the Journey Catholic Radio  

program, where faith hope, love and life come  

together. Go to WWW.jcr.org.au or 

www.itunes.jcr.org.au where you can listen anytime 

and subscribe to weekly shows by email. 

Lights of Christmas 5th December 
Come and celebrate with Bishop Richard Umbers 
and Gary Pinto the end of the Year of Youth and the 

Launch of the Lights of Christmas 
Join us on the 5th of December for:  

5:30PM Mass celebrated by Bishop Richard Umbers 
6:30PM Concert on the Cathedral steps featuring 

Gary Pinto 
 

7:30PM Lights of Christmas celebration followed by 
official opening with Archbishop Anthony Fisher OP 

and NSW premier Gladys Berejiklian. 
 

A great way to spend your Wednesday evening by 
joining the thousands of Sydney-siders for the  

opening of the Lights of Christmas. 
  

A Choral Christmas Celebration Concert 
On Friday 14 December, St Maryôs Cathedral will 
celebrate with carols and    Christmas joy for the an-
nual, and much anticipated A Choral Christmas  

Celebration concert. There will be two performances 
at 11am & 7pm with tickets starting from $20.  
Visit www.cathedralchoir.sydney/accc  

for more information. 
  

INSPIRING ONE DAY RETREAT  
Need a bit of inspiration right now?  

There will be a one day retreat next Friday 7  
December at Holy Name of Mary Parish Hunters 

Hill from 9:15-2:30.  
The day will feature two amazing speakers that will 
give their extraordinary testimonies. You'll be glued 
as well as inspired! The day will also include Mass, 
reflection, lunch and morning tea. Cost $15. 

 
Please contact Elsa Manu 0433914230 to register 

by 5 December. All Welcome! 

Proposed small cell network facility,  

Great North Rd Five Dock 

In October, TPG proposed the installation of a small cell 

network facility on an existing power pole adjacent 335 

Great North Rd, Five Dock to introduce competitive 4G 

mobile services to this local area. 

Community Information Session ς  

Tuesday 4 December 2018 

To discuss these issues further with interested resi-

dents, TPG is pleased to invite submitters to attend a  

Community Information Session on Tuesday 4  

December. We appreciate that this is a busy time of 

year, and we hope that interested residents will have an  

opportunity to attend. The Information Session will be 

held at Five Dock Library, Level 1, 4-12 Garfield Street, 

Five Dock. There is no need to make an appointment, 

please drop in at any time between 5.30pm and 7.30pm 

to discuss the proposal with the TPG team. 

http://WWW.jcr.org.au
http://www.itunes.jcr.org.au


Frankôs Pitstop Motors  
Specialising in:  

BMW    ALFA ROMEO     FIAT   MERCEDES    SAAB    AUDI  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Frank & Tony  

Ph: 9799 7688  

FRANKSPITSTOP@OPTUSNET.COM.AU 

CARING FUNERALS PTY LTD 
Inc. BURIALS AT SEA 

ñProudly Australian Family Owned and Operatedò 

 

ADAM J. LEE 
Director 

 

Fax: 9713 1400 
Pager: 9937 2478 
Eastern Suburbs: 

9699 7877 

Head Office: 9713 1555 
160 Great North Road Five Dock 
Email: carefunerals@ozemail.com.au 

45 Liverpool Road 

Summer Hill NSW  2130 

CatholicCare 
 

CatholicCareôs family-oriented  
disability Day Program 

If you are seeking a small, person-centred 
disability day program for adults, then our 
family-orientated site in Lakemba may fit 
the bill. We pride ourselves in providing 
connections to community and fun  
activities for our participants.   

Contact our CCareline Team on 13 18 19 to 
find out more 

If you or a person close to you has been abused 
by someone working or ministering within the  
Archdiocese of Sydney we invite you to contact 
us. We will listen to you respectfully, offer support 
and discuss the options you have available to 
you. Please contact the Safeguarding and  

Ministerial Integrity Office on ph 02 9390 5812. 
 

A reminder Every 'volunteer' must obtain a 
Working With Children Check ('WWCC').  

By logging on to  
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/

apply-working-children-check 

Parish Pastoral Council  
The All Hallows Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) want 
to encourage the parishioners to contact them with any 
ideas, suggestions and feedback. The PPC can now be 

contacted via email.  
 

The email address is: allhallowsppc@gmail.com. 
Emails will be addressed at the regular PPC meetings 

or sooner for urgent matters.  

 

Expressions of Interest: The Catholic 

Archdiocese of Sydney 

Applications are invited for the opportunity to 

undertake the role of Property Officer, part of 

the Chancery Team located at the Polding  

Centre, Sydney. For further information, the 

advertisement for this role can be viewed at  

https://catholicjobsonline.com.au/jobs/

property-officer-sydney/ 

Walk the Camino Portugués.  
Catholic Mission  

17- day Pilgrimage: Lisbon, Fatima, Porto, Santiago 
de Compostela.  

Two pilgrimages: May &  June 2019.  
Small group led by Sr Veronica, O.P., 0451 387 906. 

See https://www.catholicmission.org.au/get-
involved/immersions/camino- portugues 


